sl

\‘d S = &”
1 i@ ZA. Pure Land Newsletter ¥

&

Fxt+=# =0O—=xF=A4; Issue 67, March 2016

FLrLathE  BEEHE

Pure Land Center & Buddhist Library ST

M3k (Address): 1120 E. Ogden Avenue, Suite 108 %\X ﬂ.—/\ . ﬁ;}%’,ﬁ &
& EAME 5T

Naperville, IL 60563, USA . R

#43t (Website): http://www.amitabhalibrary.org YRR 2 WA E %f_r
T 3% (Tel): (630) 428-9941 - 4& Ji (Fax): (630) 428-9961 2
FEIEE

OP KRB RF—HF L& ()

Quote from Great Master Yinguang — The Pure Land Dharma Door (1)
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The Pure Land School Dharma Door is suitable for everyone at all faculty levels and regardless of
they are sharp or slow. It is what the Buddha and the Tathagatas gave us to enable all sages and
ordinary beings to be able to exit the death-and-rebirth cycle in the present lifetime. It will be a pity if
we do not believe and practice it accordingly. The Pure Land Method is based on Belief, Vow, and
Practice. Belief is that one believes that the Saha world is full of suffering and the Pure Land World is
full of happiness; that one is an ordinary being, is completely driven by one’s karmic force, has no
capability to eradicate all afflictions, recover one’s innate truth, and exit the death-and-rebirth cycle on
one’s own; and that Amitabha Budda has the great vow that at the end of one’s present life, he will
come and escort this person to the Pure Land if he or she is mindfully chanting his name and has
vowed to be reborn in the Pure Land. Vow is that one vows to leave this world of suffering and to be
reborn in the world of ultimate bliss in this lifetime. Practice is that one sincerely, mindfully, and
constantly chants the Buddha’s name--‘Namo Amitabha’—and never forgets it. Taking into
consideration our daily activities, we will need to schedule a time to chant the Buddha’'s name in the
morning and in the evening of everyday.
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Announcement — Qing-Ming Festival Ceremony of Paying Respect to Ancestors
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This year, the center will hold the Spring Paying Respect to Ancestors Ceremony (Qing-Ming Festival)
on April 3 (Sunday) from 2:15pm to 3:30pm. In the morning there will also be an Offering to the
Buddha Ceremony. We cordially welcome everyone to join.

The center, as usual, accepts requests from the participants to setup plaques for transferring merits
to and praying for their loved ones, alive or deceased. Unless there are difficulties, applicants (or their
immediate families) should be present at the Ceremony.

Participants can obtain an application at the center or download it from the center’s website.
Applications must be received by March 26, 2015. The center will not be able to process the
applications received after this date. This service is free; donations are always welcome.
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Agenda of Offering to the Buddha Ceremony and Ceremony of Paying Respect to Our Ancestors

09:30 — 11:00 | b F3% — Morning Practice

11:00 - 12:00 | ft 1% — Offering to the Buddha Ceremony

12:10-12:50 | 4 7 — Lunch

7 F 3 R — 1T S P R R E
Dharma Lecture on The Commentary Notes on Amitabha Sutra by Patriarch Lianchi
(RN S B

Break & prepare for the Ceremony of Paying Respect to Ancestors

12:50 — 14:00

14:00 — 14:15

14:15-15:30 | 2403 7% — Ceremony of Paying Respect to Ancestors
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Education Services in the Communities
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The center has been teaching Buddhism teaching
in this area for many years. This service has been
| recognized by many educational institutions in the

Greater Chicago Area. Often, students from these
institutions have come to the center to join the
Sunday Morning Practice and / or listen to the
Dharma lectures. Additionally, the center has often
been invited to send volunteers to introduce
Buddhism and to share their experiences in practicing Buddhism with the teachers and students in
various classes.

The most recent invitation was from the North Central College in Naperville. Venerable Wuling and
two volunteers went to the class where they were warmly welcomed by the teacher and students. We
have also received invitations from Elgin Community College, which have been confirmed for visits to
three different classes in April. Venerable Wuling, again, and a few volunteers will serve as the
panelists to answer questions and share their experiences in practicing Buddhism.
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Report — A Warm Welcome for Viethamese-American Friends’ Chinese New Year Visit
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i For many years, the Pure Land Center has
supported and welcomed our Vietnamese friends
on their Spring Walk. And so, on February 13,
Saturday, Venerable Minh Han, the Abbott of
Quang Ming Temple in Chicago, led a group of a
hundred Dharma friends to visit the center.

After they arrived, Venerable Minh Han led the
group in reciting the Heart Sutra and the Rebirth to
| the Pure Land Mantra, singing the Praise to the
Amitabha Buddha, and doing walking Buddha-
name chanting meditation.

As the visit was coming to a close, Venerable Minh
Han and Director Lin exchanged gifts and jointly
wished the friendship between the two centers would last for a long time. Director Lin wished
everyone a wonderful year with everything going their way and warmly invited our Vietnamese friends
to come and join the weekly Sunday morning practice. Both strongly hoped that through everyone’s
diligent practice, the Buddha-dharma would continue generation after generation, and that the world
would become more peaceful. As out Viethamese friends departed, they received many Dharma gifts
including chanting beads, Chinese knots with Buddha’s image, and Buddha statues and image scrolls,
which had been prepared by volunteers at the center. The once-a-year event thus ended with a very
joyful atmosphere.
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From the Readers—Community Service Report
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Since its opening, the center has widely spread the
Dharma as well as introduced and promoted the
traditional Chinese culture in this area. In addition to
the weekly Morning Practice and the Dharma lectures
on Sundays, the center also offers the
“Fundamentals of Confucianism” class and the “Di Zi
Gui for Children” class to the public. The dedication
of those involved in providing these services over the
years has earned a very good reputation in the
Greater Chicago Area.

On February 6, the center was once again invited by the Garfield Park Conservatory to support their
celebration program for the Chinese New Year. The center offered rich and fascinating programs,
which included a Chinese Tea Ceremony
demonstration, a Guzheng music performance by
children, and a Chinese Calligraphy demonstration.
The center also invited the Xilin Art Academy
Chicago to offer Folk Dance of Xinjiang Province
and the Art of Chinese Paper-cutting
demonstration. These performances provided a
light taste of the Chinese traditional art and
culture to the audience. It was reported that over
1,500 people attended the celebration program.
Because of this excellent turnout, the in-charge
of the celebration program at the Garfield Park
Conservatory wrote the center a special thank-
you note for having such a wonderful, rich, and
in-depth program. The In-charge has also invited the center to collaboratively work with them
for the next year’s program.
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